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Meet the Wessex Synod Youth Exec
9.30 - 10.15
Is this your first time attending a Synod meeting?
Come along to the Rainbow Room for discussion with the Wessex SYE about issues coming up in today’s meeting, along with the broader issue of how your Church can engage with young people following this meeting to encourage their presence within the church decision making process.

SYE are always happy to support Churches in any way they can by running a café style meeting, a workshop, be at a Church meeting, talk to the elders or anything else.  

They are here to support in any way you think would help.
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AGENDA 
	9:30 to 10:15
	Breakfast club - Is this your first time at Synod - Rainbow Room
	Synod Youth Executive

	09:45
	Arrivals in the Main Hall - book into Synod and choose your Workshop
	 

	 
	Coffee available in the Main Hall
	 

	10:30
	Welcome
	Clerk

	 
	Resolution 1 - Chair for Synod Meetings
	Clerk

	 
	Synod constituted by the Synod Chair 
	Synod Meeting Chair

	 
	Local Church Announcements
	Richmond Hill

	10:40
	Opening Worship
	South West Synod Pastoral Committee

	11:00
	Welcome to ecumenical visitors and new members of Synod
	Synod Meeting Chair

	
	Pastoral News
	Synod Meeting Chair

	
	Apologies
	Clerk

	
	Minutes of Synod held on the 25th April 2023
	Clerk

	
	Matters Arising
	Clerk

	
	Order of business and Announcements
	Clerk

	11:20
	Synod Executive Report
	Clerk

	11:45
	Big Day Out
	David Downing

	12:00
	General Assembly Feedback & Discussions 
	General Assembly Representatives

	 
	Link: Assembly-Business-Digest-2023-FINAL.pdf (urc.org.uk) 
	 

	13:00
	Lunch - Main Hall
	 

	13:00
	Safeguarding and Buildings Surgery - Rainbow room and Chapel
	 

	14:00
	Wessex Trust
	Romilly Micklem

	 
	Resolution 2
	 

	14:10
	Ministries and Learning 
	Tony Brett

	14:35
	Resolution 3 from Synod Representative
	Graeme Panting

	14:40
	Workshops
	 

	 
	Wessex Finances
	Romilly Micklem and David North

	
	Schools Work: Making a Difference
	Ruth White and Karen Tweed

	
	Starting and Improving Social Media in your Church
	Justin & Noah Brierley

	15:50
	Remaindered business
	 

	15:55
	Thank Yous
	Chair & Clerk

	 
	Closing Worship
	Andy Hall

	16:30
	Tea and Departure
	 



Next meeting of Synod:  Online on 20th February 2024

UPDATE ON ORDINANDS, MINISTERIAL AND CHURCH CHANGES
[bookmark: _Hlk19612948][bookmark: _Hlk51328056]

Ordinands and CRCWs training for Ministry  	
		

	Name
	College
	Ministry Category
	Finish Date

	Siobhan Antoniou 
	Northern
	Stipendiary Ministry
	June 2024

	Simon Peters
	Northern
	Stipendiary Ministry
	June 2026

	Abigail Perrow
	Westminster
	Stipendiary Ministry
	June 2026




Ministerial Inductions
15th August	Gill Bailey ordained and inducted to Christ Church Milton, Portsmouth
20th August	Hee-Gon Moon (Methodist) Welcomed to Christchurch Thame
1st September	Jeongsook Kim (Methodist) Induction to Christ Church Woodley


Ministerial Retirements
30th April	John Downing retired from the Reading Group and moved to North Western Synod
30th April	Duncan Goldie retired from Shaftesbury, Sherborne and Mere and will be moving out of the Synod. 
31st July	Trish Davis retired from Trinity Church, Totton and will be moving out of the Synod.


Ministerial Changes
13th August	Martyn Neads left Swanage, Wareham & Skinner Street and moved to Thames North Synod.


Deaths
10th May 2023	Emily Browne (obituary to follow)
11th July 2023	Peter Southcombe


Church Closures
31st December	Hedge End URC – Service of Thanksgiving on 9th December



MINUTES
MINUTES of the meeting of WESSEX SYNOD on Tuesday, 25th April 2023, held on Zoom. 
 
The Revd Nigel Appleton, in the role of alternate chair of Synod, constituted the meeting of Synod, and welcomed members to the meeting.
Nigel invited the Clerk to advise Synod on the protocols of meeting on Zoom, and the Clerk also advised that the meeting was to be recorded on Zoom to facilitate the taking of the Minutes by the Minutes Secretary. Assurance was given that the recording would be deleted once the Minutes had been produced.

23S15 The Alternate Chair of Synod brought a resolution: “Synod Meeting agrees for the Revd Dr Michael Hopkins to be the Chair of Synod Meetings until a new Moderator of Wessex Synod is appointed.” This was agreed unanimously.

The Chair led opening devotions. The Revd Stephen Ansa-Addo read Mark 13:5-13, and the Chair spoke about the exit of the young man in Mark 14 in the Garden of Gethsemane, who fled. If this was Mark, something transformed him to allow him to become a companion of St. Paul and the writer of the Gospel. We can learn from Mark that our relationship with Christ can be something very personal, that Jesus was both fully human and fully divine, that in an incredibly short time the world can change, and that everyone on the margins that thinks themselves excluded is welcomed by Jesus. The Chair led in prayer.

Attendance 
	28	URC Ministers and CRCWs
	33	Church representatives
	0	Ministers of other denominations
	4	Retired Ministers/CRCWs
	2	Ordinands
22		Others holding Synod appointments
7		Visitors
96		Total
 
23S16 Welcome to Ecumenical visitors and new members of Synod: No Ecumenical visitors had joined the meeting. The Chair welcomed Mr Doug Carlyle and anyone else at their first meeting of Synod.

23S17 Apologies: The Clerk reported that Apologies were received from 
 
	4	URC Ministers 
	5	Church Representatives 
	1	Ministers of other denominations 
	0	Ordinand 
	10	Retired Ministers 
	3	Others 
	23	Total  
 
23S18 Minutes of the last meeting: The Clerk advised that there were no amendments to be made to the Minutes of the last meeting published in the Synod Papers held on Zoom on 2nd February, but asked Synod to note that there had needed to be corrections to the Minutes first made available on the Synod website, regarding the attendance numbers, some missing names and naming inconsistencies. Noting this, the Minutes of the meeting published in the Synod Papers were agreed with unanimity.
No matters arising from the Minutes were identified as not included in the agenda for this meeting. 
 
23S19 Pastoral News: The Chair directed members of Synod to the Update on Ordinands, Ministerial and Church Changes included in the Synod Papers, and drew attention of Synod in particular to:
i. The now former Moderator the Revd Clare Downing moving from Wessex Synod to take up her appointment as Moderator of North Western Synod, the retirement of the Revd Richard Becher who had retired from Lymington URC and moved to West Midlands Synod. The Chair also thanked the Revds John Downing, Duncan Goldie, and Trish Davis for their ministries, who will each also be retiring shortly.
ii. The Chair also commented on the closure of Longham URC and on the sad news just prior to the last meeting of the death of the Revd Margaret Tilley. The Chair led Synod in prayer.

23S20 Synod Executive: The Clerk presented the report. 
i. Much of the Executive’s time in 2023 has been providing support to the Synod in the light of the Moderator’s departure. The Clerk directed members to the list of names of those covering various aspects of the Moderator’s role, and asked that anyone unsure who to approach should contact Mrs Deborah Walker in the Synod Office either through the office email address or the Moderator email address.
ii. The Executive have appointed a small task group to compile the Synod Profile for the appointment to be advertised in June 2023. The Clerk asked members to pass on to churches a thank you for all those who had responded to the request for information and profiles to be included as an Appendix to the Synod Profile. In the end 61 churches had responded.
iii. The Clerk also commented that the website is still a work in progress and updates from Synod Committees and feedback from the Wessex Synod Communication Strategy task group will further contribute and assist with this. Anyone wishing to be a part of this task group or support this group in anyway should contact the convenor, the Revd Graham Hoslett, at graham.hoslett1@outlook.com.
iv. The Clerk added that the Synod has now moved fully to using the central Church House database. As such, it is imperative that the contact details for those in local churches serving in roles are updated, and members were asked to check with Church Secretaries that the Annual Return had been submitted. If not, Church Secretaries should contact Deborah Walker so that she may submit the information. At least ten churches had not submitted their Annual Return.
v. The report included the names of those who have been nominated to stand in Committees and Groups since the last meeting of Synod. The Clerk also advised of two further names to be added to the list of nominations appearing in the Synod Papers, namely Mr George Faris as Secretary to the Nominations Group, and the Revd Harry Lanham to be added to the list of co-opted members to the Nominations Committee.
The Clerk invited questions and comments on the report:
vi. A member raised a concern that the Synod is lacking a Lay-Employment Advisor at the moment. The Clerk had sign-posted the church to ACAS, as a result of which the church had sought advice from Croner, which offers HR, Employment Law and Health & Safety Services. Croner had advised the church that the lay employment contracts used by the church were out of date. Would Synod Executive be open to explore a contract with Croner to advise local churches on lay employment issues? The Clerk replied that Executive are considering the use of such a specialist agency for advice rather than appointing an employee, but that Executive might wish to use a different agency which was already be offering support to local churches in another Synod. Churches needing support with HR in the meantime should go to the ACAS website in the first instance.

The Clerk brought Resolution 1 to the Synod, with the addition of the two names mentioned above: 
 
RESOLUTION 1 
Wessex Synod approves the list of Appointments submitted by Nominations Group. 
Resolution 1, with the addition of the two names notified in the meeting.  This was agreed unanimously. 

23S21 Safeguarding: The Clerk presented the report. There were no questions.
The Chair thanked the Synod Executive on behalf of the Synod, particularly the Clerk, and thanked Ms Sharon Barr, Mrs Ruth White, and Mr Phil Ray for their work on Safeguarding.

23S22 Stepwise: Phil Ray and the Revd Mary Thomas presented the Synod Stepwise Steering Group Report.
i. Phil stated how encouraging it is to see how many people have engaged with Stepwise, and the number and breadth of churches represented.
ii. Mary commented that those that have been on Stepwise and experienced Stepwise have taken back to their churches the benefits of the process, and asked members of Synod to do likewise. Mary said: “Christians grow in discipleship in a number of ways, through action, through being mentored by others, through their homegroups, through their own learning in different ways. Stepwise is on offer to those who wish to take time and space to reflect on their Christian journey.”
iii. An in-person group is planned in Guildford and the surrounding area, and those wishing to join it should contact Ruth Heine in the Synod Office.
iv. Mary said that Stepwise is not going away. The Steering Group meets regularly.
v. In addition to the in-person Faith Filled Life planned at Guildford URC from May 2023, Faith Filled Life will also be available online. It is hoped that Faith Filled Worship and Faith Fuelled Leadership will take place beginning in January 2024.
vi. As indicated in the report, members from other Synods have also joined some of the Stepwise groups, which has been of benefit.
vii. Phil reminded Synod that the Advocacy Group is made up of himself and Ruth White, Mary Thomas, and the Revds Ray Stanyon and David Downing, Mr Bob Robertson, and Mrs Karen Smith. Anyone else interested in being part of the Advocacy Group are invited to be in touch with the Group.
viii. A question was asked about Faith Filled Worship and Assembly accreditation for Lay Preaching, and Mary invited the questioner to be in touch with her.

23S23 Church Life Review: The Chair introduced the video “Church Life Review Group Update March 2023”, available at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yCYVoOmchHE which was screen-shared. The Church Life Review Group is reporting to General Assembly 2023.

Synod took a comfort break at 7.28pm. 


Synod reconvened at 7.45pm. 
 
23S24 Wessex Synod Youth Executive: Miss Jemimah White presented the report, and invited questions and comments.
i. The Clerk asked what the best thing was about 2022 for the WSYE, and whether other young people had talked about joining? In reply, Jemimah said that the year had been amazing in terms of people joining, especially the Back to the Future event held in October, with three or four new people joining the WSYE.
ii. The Chair asked about the Action Point in the report: “We would like you to go back to your churches and ask the following question: Who is our named Mental Health First Aider and what more can we be doing to support those in our communities with mental ill health?” Why does the WSYE feel important, and what does the WSYE want churches to do about it?
iii. In Youth Assembly last year a resolution had been passed asking every church to receive training and to identify a mental health first aider. WSYE wished to remind churches of the importance of mental health first aid. 
iv. A member asked if it would be helpful the WSYE being advised which churches have a Mental Health First Aider, and Jemimah said the WSYE would welcome this. Another member of Synod reminded Synod of the Synod offered Mental Health First Aider training.
v. It was also asked if there is any chance that Paddington might return on his travels? Jemimah replied that whilst Paddington is unlikely to return soon, WSYE is considering what his next steps might be.

Mr Tom Hackett, CYDO in Southern Synod, was invited to speak.  Tom had been invited to attend Synod to present Jemimah with the Lundie Memorial Award. Tom read from the commendation offered by Mrs Lorraine Webb, the Children's & Youth Work Programme Officer for the URC, and Synod offered its congratulations to Jemimah on receiving the award.

23S25 Ministries & Learning: The Revd Wayne Hawkins presented the report, and comments and questions were invited. None were forthcoming.

23S26 URC (Wessex) Trust Ltd: Mr Ray Dunnett presented the report.
i. Ray advised that the Trust is looking in more detail at how the Trust can best support churches in seeking to address Climate concerns, bearing in mind that such support needed to be targeted to achieve best ecological value for money.
ii. As stated in the report, Mr Ian Bartlett, the Trust’s Finance and Operations Manager, left the Company at the end of December 2022 and, following discussions with Mrs Jim Butcher, the Trust’s Financial Accountant, it had been decided not to recruit a direct replacement. Ray thanked Jim and all those offering encouragement and support to her as she continues to handle the finance operations, and asked churches to continue to show consideration at this time.
No questions or comments were forthcoming.

23S27 Ministry & Mission Fund: The Clerk presented the report on behalf of Mr Peter Stevenson, and asked that the thanks of Synod to Peter for taking over the role of M&M Secretary at such short notice and for all his work be included in the Minutes.
No further questions or comments were forthcoming.

23S28 URC Church & Society Eco: The Chair reminded Synod that at General Assembly 2022 Assembly had adopted an Environmental Policy for the United Reformed Church to take effect from January 2023. Assembly had established an Environmental Task Group, and the Chair introduced a video produced by the Task Group (available at linktr.ee/ecovideo) and the video was screen-shared.
Members were then assigned to Zoom Break Out rooms, with questions suggested to enable conversation:
· Are there any worries that you have that others might be able to advise you on?
· What has your church been doing that may help other churches?
· Are there any worries you have about the targets for 2030?

The Chair welcomed members back to the meeting, and invited comment from members following the Breakout discussions:
i. Ruth White was given permission to speak. Ruth reminded Synod that grants are available towards environmental improvements, eg. the Start Up Grant from the Children & Youth Work Committee, and also that young people are very enthusiastic when it comes to Eco concerns. It might also be good if there was a section on the Synod website that might be able to collect good ideas from local churches, with live links where appropriate.
ii. It would be helpful for an advisor who might be able to offer help in dealing with Victorian and Listed Buildings.
iii. The Revd Mike Shrubsole directed members seeking information, resources and ideas to the Eco Church website (https://ecochurch.arocha.org.uk/), and commented that one of the Eco Church Gold Award holders is a Christopher Wren church building in the City of London. It is not always possible to answer every possible Eco concern, but it is doing the very best historic churches can within the constraints of their situation. Revd Shrubsole placed the following link in the Chat function: https://urc.org.uk/your-church/church-local-and-global/become-an-eco-church-or-congregation/
iv. The Clerk commented that the Synod Mission & Outreach Group have Eco church and Eco Synod high on their agenda. Also, that it is hoped there will be a link to the Eco church website on the Synod website, and this will be taken back to the Communications Strategy Task Group and the Synod Exec.
v. In terms of local churches gauging their carbon footprint, Mike advised that many Carbon Calculator and Carbon Reduction websites are available online. Two he wished to commend are Climate Stewards and Carbon 360.
vi. One member from a church in a conservation area commented that planning permission can be a real difficulty for certain environmental and carbon reduction improvements. The Chair suggested the church should contact their Synod Property Officer.

23S29 Thank You: The Chair thanked the Tech team, Deborah Walker, the Clerk for serving with remarkable diligence, and Nigel Appleton for acting as alternate Chair at the beginning of the meeting. The Chair also thanked the Stephen Ansa-Addo for bringing the reading in opening devotions, and thanked the Graham Hoslett for taking the Minutes. The Chair thanked all the Committee Convenors and Officers for their reports, and thanked all the members of Synod for their attendance, attention, and support, which is appreciated.

The Clerk led the closing worship assisted by Jemimah White. The Clerk referred to the booklet Love Is, which follows the 2023 Children’s and Youth Work theme for the denomination (see 
https://urc.org.uk/your-faith/children-young-people/children-youth-work/love-is-2023-childrens-and-youth-work-theme/). The Clerk used the Walking the Way challenge in the material: Love God (and God’s world), Love others, and Love self.

The business was finished, and Synod was adjourned at 20.47 to meet again on 14th October 2023 at Richmond Hill St Andrew’s URC, Bournemouth, or at such other time and place as may be necessary.


OBITUARIES
The following obituaries will be edited and form part of “Celebrated Lives” 
which is a collection of life stories which will appear in the 2024 edition of the URC Year Book


Richard Johnson Wiggins 
31st October 1936 – 28th August 2022

Richard was born into a Congregational family in October 1936, the eldest of three brothers. Most of his childhood was spent in the Oxford suburb of Headington, with a few formative years of the 1940s in the nearby rural village of Horspath. Educated at Oxford Boys’ School, he worshipped at Temple Cowley Church, and was especially engaged by the beauty of church music, which instilled a lifelong love of hymns. Like many people with an ear for music, he also had a head for figures, and accountancy was his first chosen profession; he became a Fellow of the Association of Certified Accountants, and the firm of Foster Wiggins became an Oxford fixture for more than two decades.

He met Jean Masters through a church youth council in the late 1950s, and in 1960 they were the first couple to be married in the new Congregational church at Collinwood Road.  They went on to become significant figures in its life: Richard became a deacon (and, after the formation of the URC in 1972, an elder), and in due course this led to his decision to offer himself as a candidate for the ministry.

He first felt a calling in that direction in the 1950s, but had interpreted it as an evasive reaction to the rigours of preparing for his accountancy exams. He eventually trained for the ministry at Westminster College, Cambridge, in 1980-1, and after his ordination he was inducted as minister of the South Somerset Group of URC churches (then Stoke sub Hamdon, Martock, South Petherton, and Middle Lambrook).  After more than three years there, he moved in 1985 to be the minister of Banbury URC, where he served, much loved, until his retirement.  A broad-minded, cultured, and wry man, he was amused by Banbury’s historical reputation as a bastion of puritanical antitheatricalism, shunned by Shakespeare, and always sought to present the church in a different, more liberal light.

Richard never entirely gave up accountancy after entering the ministry: both the church and many individuals associated with it received the benefit of his financial acumen. Professionally and intellectually hyperactive, he gave both jobs his incessant dedication, and used to describe himself as three quarters minister and three quarters accountant.  And there was still more of him left over after that: encouraged to continue his academic development after ordination, and having left school at 16, he seized the opportunity to study with the Open University, and undertook a BA course concurrently with the university education of his own children.  His years in Somerset also engaged with memories of his time as a Horspath country boy to foster a particular interest in the challenges facing rural churches.

During the late 2010s, he began to exhibit the symptoms of the Alzheimer’s Disease that eventually took his life in August 2022. He spent his last year in Lake House Care Home near Banbury, where the staff were struck by his continuing intellectual curiosity about the world, and fellow residents spoke of his personal kindness.

Martin Wiggins



Chris Copley
27th February 1952 – 18th October 2022

Chris died on the 18th October, 2022. She had been teaching and encouraging leaders and members of the Reformed Presbyterian Church in Uganda only a few months earlier when the first signs of cancer were discovered.

Christina Margaret Flashman was born in South Manchester on 27th February 1952 from good working-class stock. She answered only (politely) to “Chris” and was the first member of her family to go to University – to Durham University from Altringham Grammar School – where she read Geography. She became a Christian in Claypath URC while a student and her new-found faith and a profound experience of the Holy Spirit directed the rest of her life.

She was involved in the establishment of GEAR (the Group for Evangelism and Renewal within the URC) and, as part of the national committee, served three different chairs in a variety of roles. Chris was a very gifted administrator and a valued co-worker. GEAR was one of the loves of her life.

She also did a PGCE in Durham and taught for a year in Harrogate but then followed her calling to serve Jesus and trained – in Manchester College – as a deaconess. 

She served in St Ninian’s Church of Scotland training centre in Crieff and later at City Temple in London where she was “persuaded” to be ordained. 

It was in London that she met and married Norman Vivian and supported him through ministerial training and his following ministries. Within URC circles she is probably best known as the Reverend Chris Vivian. She and Norman had two much-loved daughters, Rachel and Joanna, who were her priority no matter what else was on the agenda.

However, at different stages of her life, she found time for ministries of her own: in Bushey, Lytham, the Isle of Wight and Lymington as well as a teaching post at Osborne school, IOW.

There is a school deep in a country area of Uganda called Osborne School because Chris enabled a “twinning” relationship that represented another love of her life – the work of the Romans One Eleven Trust and, in particular, its work in Uganda. She was a trustee, ran its education programme for orphaned children and was its administrator for some years. She was still very active and on a final teaching trip when her cancer was discovered. There are both children and church leaders in Uganda who called her “mummy”.

In retirement, she met and married Dr Derek Copley, and they worked very happily together in Cornerstone URC, Hythe as well as sharing their ministries worldwide. Derek died shortly before Chris.

In addition to the things mentioned above - Chris loved her garden, she loved music and her piano, she loved her dogs and she loved always to have a clear desk.

Most of all she loved family and she loved Jesus.

We thank God for her life.
Revd Dr John Hall


Margaret Tilley
11th April 1933 – 31st January 2023

Dorset District 1992; West Moors Group 1992-96

Margaret had an illustrious career both in education and ministry. Those who met her felt privileged to have known her and are grateful that she had been part of their life.

Margaret was born in Scarborough in 1933 but brought up in Nottingham where she attended Nottingham High School. Her natural ability in leadership and inter-personal skills were recognised when she was made Head Girl of the school.

She went on to graduate from Kings College London with a BA in Classics and started teaching in Dalston in the East End of London. Her understanding of young people and their family situations made her ideally suited when she was asked to be a Justice of the Peace.

There was a move to Dorset where Margaret was appointed head of Ferndown Upper School in 1982. She had a remarkable gift of filling her time with activities involving others. As well as her responsibilities as head of a large secondary school and her work as a JP, Margaret found a further outlet for her energy as a Lay Preacher which enabled her to express her Christian faith among the churches of Dorset. 

On retirement from teaching Margaret trained for the ministry at the Southern Theological Education and Training Scheme (STETS) based at Salisbury. In 1992 she was ordained and called to the West Moors Group in the Dorset District. She made an immediate impact on St. Martin’s URC in West Moors and under her guidance and sensitive leadership the church was re-ordered in a way which opened up the church both visibly and communicatively to the local community.

As a minister it has been her commitment, privilege and joy to share the Gospel with others through Scripture-led preaching and in her compassionate and sincere pastoral work. Her preaching was to continue beyond the ‘official’ retirement age.

Having trained at STETS with high and low Anglicans, Methodists and other URC students Margaret was very much at home with ecumenism and happy to share ministry with others. She was a tutor on the TLS course, encouraging and supporting others in ministry.

She also took a full part in the work of the URC at District level. She was Convener of the Pastoral Committee, which, at the time, gave support and advice to some 40 URCs in the County. She served a term as President of the Dorset District in recognition of her service and leadership.

Margaret was also very creative. She had a gift for embroidery and produced inspirational banners for the churches at West Moors and Verwood. They are a lasting legacy.  She enjoyed  gardening and classical music concerts, being a keen supporter of the renowned Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra.

Margaret enjoyed the companionship of Janice for many years, who was a strong supporter and confidante of all that Margaret undertook. They enjoyed travelling all over the world on cruises and overland holidays.

Margaret died in January 2023 having shared what living the Gospel is all about.

Written by Martin Ambler


Peter Leonard Southcombe
17th October 1955 – 11th July 2023

Ordained 1988, after ministerial formation through Westminster College, Cambridge

Served at Brixham, and Flavel, Dartmouth, 1988-1994; The Vines, Rochester 1994-2002; Evangelism Enabler, Southern Synod 1994-2002; Regeneration Officer, Southern Synod 2002-2011; Immanuel Southbourne, 2011-2022; Area Evangelism Enabler, Wessex Synod 2011-2022.

Peter’s energetic, entrepreneurial thrust held in a creative tension both evangelism and the social gospel. Thus, he took congregations, communities, and Synods on a journey. He never left you where he found you.

Born in 1955, he was nurtured in the profoundly Christian home of a Brethren family, of which the legacy was enduring. His first career was in agriculture. One day a faulty farm machine left him covered in slurry, and the episode served as a typically amusing illustration of his faith in the saving grace of Jesus Christ: ‘foul I to the fountain fly, wash me, Saviour, or I die.’ 

Subsequently, whilst in membership of the United Reformed Church in Ottery St Mary, and sensing a vocation to full time Christian work, Peter was formed for ministry at Westminster College. Ordained in 1988, he was inducted to the churches at Brixham and Flavel, Dartmouth. Subsequent pastorates were with The Vines Church in Rochester, 1994-2002, and with Immanuel URC, Southbourne, 2011-2022. Whilst at The Vines, he was also Evangelism Enabler for Southern Synod; he was tireless in helping people to know that through Jesus the way to God is open.

A long time before the 2023 Theos Report described the United Reformed Church as ‘a paradoxical church at a crossroads’, Peter got that. Driven by the vision of a regenerated church engaged in regenerating communities, he served as Regeneration Officer for Southern Synod, with tentacles spreading far beyond its bounds. An entrepreneur takes risks because they can envision benefits that the more cautious can’t. And that was Peter, but however scattergun some might have felt his daily explosion of ideas to be, his approach wasn’t naïve; he ensured it was well-informed by completing an MA in Social Enterprise. Nevertheless, such ministry and mission were full of experiments and challenges. Some worked, some didn’t. Such was his passion and purpose, however, that he pressed on, and many were at his side. He was, after all, a starter who needed the partnership of finishers. And now there are many places that bear his imprint, as does the denomination itself. Moreover, despite the edginess of this innovative ministry, Peter was unfailingly a pastor. Far from upsetting people, he wanted to love the Church into the adventure of new life. He was instinctively kind, and his solidarity with those he served within both the church and the community, his empathy with bereaved people, and his mentoring of students, were effective precisely because he was so humane. 

His partner in marriage and ministry has been Ruth, gifted in her own right, and a genuine enabler of much of his success. Throughout their ministry, they have had a zeal for work among young people, many of whom have offered themselves for Christian service. And that is true of their family, too. Peter and Ruth’s four children, Matt, James, Emily, and Josh have taken up the baton, in lives of Christian faith and service. 

Just a few weeks after retirement, Peter was diagnosed with cancer, and surrounded by his praying family, he died full of faith, if not of years, on 11th July 2023. Hundreds gathered to thank God for his life and work, and to be reassured that his hope was in Philippians 1.21: ‘For to me, to live is Christ and to die is gain.’

Nigel Uden 

SYNOD EXECUTIVE REPORT


Synod Executive has met twice since our April Synod Meeting, where as well as discussing business we joined together in worship and prayer, including prayer for the process of seeking a new Synod Moderator.

Wessex Synod Moderator
The Synod Executive appointed a small task group to put together the Synod Profile and documents for the advertisement for a new Synod Moderator, and as planned this went into the June edition of Reform. The interviews took place in August and as you may be aware the Revd Dr Michael Hopkins was nominated to be our Synod Moderator from March 2024. More information on his start date and induction will follow over the coming months.

Employment
Discussions are still ongoing with the Southampton Methodist District Council regarding the role of an ‘Employment Officer’ to advise churches. We will keep you informed of our progress, in the meantime if you have any questions, in particular around contracts, then the ACAS site can be used. 
Link: Work and employment law advice | Acas

Our two online spring Synod Meetings were well attended, and Synod Executive felt that this should continue in 2024 to be reviewed at the April 2024 meeting. Please send any feedback and comments to the Synod Clerk about how you felt this format worked.

Ministry and Mission
We would like to formally thank Peter Stevenson who stepped in temporarily to cover the MAM Secretary role, and to the Trust, in particular Romilly Micklem and Ray Dunnett who supported him in getting the figures and letters out to treasurers this year for both 2023 and 2024 requests.

Synod Executive have agreed that a MAM Group will be set up to look at the whole process and to propose a new formula for MAM contributions. This group will be convened by our Synod Treasurer David North and will include members from across the Synod. If you think you could play a part in this group, please contact the Synod Clerk by the end of October. 

Communication
The task group forming a Wessex Synod Communication Strategy have been meeting, a summary from them is included in this report, however there is still the opportunity for you to be involved. Please contact Graham Hoslett at: graham.hoslett1@outlook.com who is convening this group. 

The Wessex Synod website is included in this work. It is still a work in progress and if you cannot find what you are looking for do contact Karen, Deborah or Ruth and we can either point you in the right direction or send over the information needed. All contact details for the Synod staff are on the website at Wessex Synod Website. 

Big Day Out – Story, Story, Story
A task group made up of many from across the Synod and Synod Youth Executive, have been meeting to plan your next Big Day Out on the 4th May 2024, the prices will stay as 2022, and with the site fully open, including a fabulous new cafe there will be lots more to do than on your last visit.

We have listened to the feedback and are planning the layout for Synod activities to be more central and accessible for all. The programme starts from arrival and as well as the site activities, the planning currently includes a large Marquee with worship, stories, and entertainment, as well as a marketplace with crafts, Synod Youth Executive and church connections, forest church and a nature walk.

Site link: Steam Fair and Steam Railways on the Hampshire and Sussex Border - Hollycombe Steam in the Country

Synod Meetings

Nominations
Although all roles on the Synod committees are vital, we have some roles that we see as urgent to fill, these include:
· Deputy Treasurer
· North West and South West Reps for Synod Executive
· Rural Link (Mission & Outreach)
· Racial Justice Advocate (Mission & Outreach)
· Synod Pastoral Committees
· Mission & Ministry Group members 
· Wessex Trustees

If you would like more information on any of these or if you or someone you know may be a good fit then send names and why you think they are called, to Karen at clerk@urcwessex.org.uk

Karen Bell. September 2023
clerk@urcwessex.org.uk


	RESOLUTION 1
Synod Meeting agrees for The Revd Josh Thomas and The Revd Mike Thomason to
to be the Chairs of Synod Meetings until a new Moderator of Wessex Synod is inducted.



Karen Bell. March 2023




WESSEX SYNOD COMMUNICATIONS STRATEGY GROUP

Synod Executive set up a Task Group to draw up a proposed Communications Strategy. Those offering to serve on the Group were Graham Hoslett, coordinating the Group, Mike Thomason, Blair Crawford, Justin Brierley, Phil Ray or Ruth White, Laura Everard, and we are grateful to Ann-Marie Nye, the URC Communications Officer for attending. The Moderator was also willing to serve.

The Group has only been able to meet twice in the year on 7th March 2023 and 10th May 2023, meeting on Zoom, and progress has been hampered by the lack of being able to meet more often. 

The Group believes that the Communications Strategy should be set within the context within which we as Synod and churches are seeking to communicate and must flow out of the wider Synod Strategy. 

We have drafted the first part of a proposed strategy, and we hope it may be possible to bring a strategy for agreement to the February (or April) 2024 meeting of Synod.

However:
· We recognise the need for the Task Group to have a wider group of people to draw on. We also want to invite one or two church secretaries to join the Group. Might that be you?
· The Task Group has not met since General Assembly 2024 but notes Resolution 14 carried at Assembly instructing the URC Communications Committee and Team to build a communications profile for each local church and Synod, produce a series of tool kits to help churches communicate more effectively, and to create a network of Communications Advocates in each Synod. 
· We wish to send out a simple survey to churches asking what churches want help with in their communicating with the wider world and what they are looking for in terms of communication from the Synod and its committees and groups.
Revd Graham Hoslett
Coordinator Communications Strategy Task Group
graham.hoslett1@outlook.com



MINISTRIES & LEARNING COMMITTEE REPORT

This Ministries & Learning Report to Wessex Synod covers the period between April 2023 and October 2023. During this period the Ministries & Learning Committee have held an in-person All Day meeting in June and a meeting on-line in September, and the Synod Pastoral Committees have met twice.

Deployment of Ministers of Word and Sacraments
The October Wessex Synod adopted the Deployment Strategy and as reported at the April meeting of Synod, a figure of how many ministers would be available in 2026 was communicated by Ministries & Learning to the Synod Pastoral Committees, each being given flexibility in developing proposals in how to deploy ministers recognising their specific challenges and opportunities.

In June Ministries & Learning convened for its annual whole day meeting, and then also during the meeting in September heard of developing plans for deployment and consultations taking place with local congregations. Summaries of the progress on deployment made by the Synod Pastoral Committees follow below.

North East
The North East area spent considerable time consulting the churches in the area to gain a deeper insight into the situation which each finds themselves in ‘post Covid’. The North East area has some relatively large churches, heavily involved in their communities, with active mission. Pastoral Committee wishes to support that, and therefore intends to designate some full-time posts in these places. We are considering the idea of thinking of them as ‘hubs’ perhaps with scoping adjusted so that the ministers are available to offer ministry (probably either oversight ministry or projects) to other churches. We have also identified some churches which share number of factors in common and could potentially share a stipendiary minister. The North East area is currently blessed with non stipendiary ministry in three of our churches. Our intention is that all other churches will either be allocated a small share of stipendiary ministry or to develop lay leadership options. We are encouraged to hear of this beginning to emerge in some places. 

North West
The North West area is the smallest in the Synod but nonetheless has 26 churches, none particularly large. The model being worked up is of a group of ministers working together with an administrator to support those churches, with each church having a named minister but no ongoing concept of scoping for individual churches. A consultation letter was sent to all Church Secretaries in June 2023 and a number of helpful responses have been received, for which Pastoral Committee is grateful.  Those who have not yet responded are encouraged to do so.  It was pleasing to see that churches generally understood and accepted the problem of scarcity of ministers per church and engaged positively with the consultation. Questions that arose include the issue of accountability of ministers; how ministers would be called to the group of ministers; how M&M would be calculated without formal scopings (also a topic of work by the Synod Treasurer); does this look like a Methodist Circuit? Pastoral Committee will continue to develop the proposal, taking into account all the feedback it has received, and will aim to make some decisions at its November 2023 meeting and communicate them in early 2024.

South East
Here developments leading towards the new situation post-2026 are well underway. Representatives of the projected Solent cluster (Fareham, Havant/Emsworth, Gosport, Buckland, South Hayling and Christ Church Milton) met on 20 May and agreed to form a vacancy committee. They are working on developing an attractive summary profile describing the cluster’s vision for the role as a whole, with individual church profiles being included as appendices. Final versions of these will be produced by the end of September, with a view to submission to the November Moderators’ meeting. Similar conversations are beginning in the Southampton-Romsey area, though these are not nearly so advanced. Where ministers are already in post in particular congregations within cluster areas, changes that will lead to a minister working across a whole cluster will be counted as Synod appointments rather than as normal ministerial calls, if the congregations and the ministers concerned are in agreement with this.

South West
7 Clusters in the South West portion of the Synod have been identified which we feel would justify resourcing with 0.5, 1 or 2 WTE (whole-time equivalent) ministers. There is also a reasonable amount of lay resource in the area. A number of United Churches currently covered by Baptist or Methodist ministers will come into the mix in the future as those clergy move on. 
Over time, the amount of support needed from a minister in individual congregations might change. A church that has a solid lay leadership may not need the presence of a minister formally, so could receive oversight and checkpoints as needed, but if that lay leadership changes, the minister could assist in supporting that church through a transition. Unlike traditional pastorates, clusters are flexible over time. Subgroups again are not always formal arrangements, but a way of organising churches to manage expenses and manse costs applicable to a minister. Part of the success in adapting to this model also requires the SPC and Synod to share with churches how this will differ from a traditional understanding of the ministerial role. Changes are not envisaged to existing pastorates unless consultation identifies opportunities to make these adjustments sooner. 

Ministries & Learning is mindful that while we are considering future patterns of deployment this has implications for the funding of ministry through the Ministry & Mission Fund (M&M). We understand that a Synod Task Group is to be formed to consider all aspects of M&M funding, and direct Synod to the Synod Exec report.

In June we received a paper following a meeting with the Mission Development Group to consider “mission” criteria to support deployment decisions. We agreed that the paper “Ministry and Mission Audit for discussion” should become a tool to help churches and Synod Pastoral Committees to write and build church and pastorate profiles for the future, and to be a tool to enable Ministries & Learning decide which vacancies are approved to be declared going forward. As such Ministries & Learning have agreed that the “Ministry and Mission Audit for discussion” paper should form an Appendix to the Synod Deployment Strategy as the tool to be used in conversation to develop partnerships, profiles, etc., whilst remembering that there are also other tools available on the Synod website (such as LMMR).

Synod Pastoral Committees
Synod Pastoral Committees met throughout the period under review and shared in discussions about deployment (see above). They also received reports from local congregations through their individual Link Person to share good news and express any concerns. The DSOs have continued to attend Synod Pastoral Committees and together provide ongoing support for local congregations.
We are pleased to report:  
· Gill Bailey was ordained and inducted into Milton URC on Saturday 15 July. 
· Revd Hee-Gon Moon (Methodist) was welcomed at Christchurch Thame on Sunday 20 Aug.
· Revd Jeongsook Kim (Methodist) was welcomed at Christ Church Woodley on Friday 1 September
· Penny Thorne (Methodist probationer) was welcomed at Trinity Church Totton on Saturday 2 September.
· Ruth Dewis was ordained and inducted into Bush Hill Park, Christ Church and Lancaster Road URCs in Thames North Synod on Saturday 23 September.

Lay Preaching 
We are pleased to see that Scott Wheeler has been nominated to serve as Synod Lay Preaching Advocate and look forward to welcoming him to Ministries & Learning.

Candidating Secretary
Through the Candidating Secretary Ministries & Learning maintain support and links to the three students from the Synod currently studying at the Resource Centres for Learning. We currently have one candidate applying for MWS non-stipendiary model 4 with another possible candidacy for the same ministry model being explored.

Ministries & Learning continue to encourage all to consider vocation to service and are pleased to record the recognition of people to either Synod Recognised Worship Leader or Assembly Accredited Lay Preacher during this period.

Development & Support Officers
The Synod Development & Support Officers continue to report to Ministries & Learning regarding their work and support for local congregations.

As has been reported previously, Ministries & Learning are very mindful of the pastoral care that the DSOs offer and this has increased during the last years. We are also aware of the roles undertaken by the DSOs following the departure of the Moderator and are grateful for all they are doing.

Stepwise
Since the last meeting of Synod an in-person Stepwise course Faith Filled Life has been held at Guildford URC, which is progressing well. It is hoped the online Faith Filled Life meeting for the 8 sessions on Monday evenings scattered throughout October 2023 to April 2024, began well.

Spirituality
Following a full discussion at the June Ministries and Learning an event in Lent 2024 will be held on
Saturday 16 March which will be led by Hannah Fytche from Westminster College. The venue has not been confirmed, however is likely to be Portsmouth Road, Guildford URC.
Alison is also working with Ruth White and Jo Hopkins to organise a Synod workshop on Forest
Church, to provide the toolkit for doing a Forest Church yourself, on the weekend of 13/14 January 2024 at Petersfield.
There is a need for more volunteers to join and support the Spirituality group. If you are interested
in participating, please speak with Revd Alison Toplas.

Thank You
Finally, a word of thanks and appreciation to the Ministries & Learning Committee and the Synod Pastoral Committees through whom much of the Committee’s work is accomplished and without whom we could not maintain our links with local congregations. 

And as ever a big thank you to all those who exercise ministry in all its forms in our local congregations as we seek together to explore new patterns for mission and service in the communities in which we are set.

Revd Graham Hoslett
Secretary Ministries & Learning
graham.hoslett1@outlook.com


URC (WESSEX) TRUST LIMITED REPORT
This report updates Synod since the last report and includes a summary of the decisions made at meetings of the Wessex Trust held on Zoom on 27 April and in person on 22 June and 21 September 2023.

1. [bookmark: _Hlk19550081]Trustees
Revd Nigel Appleton stood down as a Trustee on 27 April 2023. The remaining Trustees invite Synod to join them in recording heartfelt thanks to Nigel and expressing warm appreciation of his contribution to the Trust over many years.

Mrs Bridget Micklem was elected as a Trustee on 22 June 2023, with her first meeting being on 21 September 2023. Bridget is a recently retired senior Civil Servant, with a career spanning HMT, DWP, BEIS and HMRC. She brings with her a wealth of financial experience, and her other directorships include being a Trustee of the Parliamentary Contribution Pension Fund between March 2014 to August 2023. She is currently Chair of the Board of Trustees for the URC Ministers' Pension Fund and Deputy Chair of Trustees of the Church Investors' Group. Synod will be asked to confirm her election when it meets in the Spring of 2024.

There continue to be several vacancies for Trustees. As reported to numerous previous Synod meetings we would like to strengthen the Trust board with HR experience, but in general Trustees are not expected to have specialised knowledge: common sense, patience and a willingness to help local congregations are the key attributes.

Trustees are asked to attend typically five meetings a year. We are currently meeting three times a year in person in Southampton and twice a year on Zoom.

Please have a chat with the Convener or Deputy Convener if you would like to find out more about being a Trustee and the importance of this role in the life of our Synod.

2. Grants, loans and permissions
The Trust has made the following grants, loans and other commitments, and given permissions in the following matters. Unless otherwise stated, grants are made from the Church Mission Fund, and loans are made from the Trust’s General Fund and are repayable over five years with interest at 3% per year. Net Zero scheme grants are also made from the Trust’s General Fund. (All grant figures given below are maxima, not necessarily the amount actually paid out.)

	Church / Ecumenical partner
	Decision

	April 2023
	

	Abingdon: Trinity Church 
	£7,500 grant a year for a further 2 years for the Trinity Learning project

	Dorchester: United Church
	£12,000 grant towards significant steeple repair work

	Elvetham Heath: Church on the Heath
	£10,000 grant from the Net Zero scheme towards a solar panel installation 

	Fordingbridge
	£100,000 grant from the General Fund for essential roof repairs and to formally sub-divide the Listed Old Manse from the church so that it can be let 

	Guildford: Westborough
	£4,000 grant for new LED lighting and replacement double glazing 

	Isle of Wight: Shanklin
	£7,171 grant from the Net Zero scheme for further secondary glazing in the sanctuary (double glazing is impractical) 

	Reading: St Andrew’s
	£250 grant towards the installation of an on-site defibrillator

	Ringwood: Trinity United
	£60,000 loan, initially interest and repayment-free for one year, for essential work on a very large window at the front of the church which is potentially collapsing

	Swanage
	£7,500 grant towards the employment costs for a third year for their Mission Enabler

	Salisbury
	£40,000 loan towards the refurbishment of commercial premises owned by the church

	Woking
	£13,572 grant from the Net Zero scheme and a £15,500 loan over 10 years towards the addition of battery storage to a solar panel project

	June 2023
	

	Broadstone
	£4,064 audio visual grant

	Oxford: Wheatley
	£4,100 grant towards the costs of a second Time for God volunteer

	September 2023
	

	Bournemouth: Richmond Hill St. Andrew’s
	£5,000 audio visual grant

	Bracknell: St. Paul’s
	£9,700 grant from the Net Zero scheme for new LED lighting

	Hayling: South Hayling 
	£16,225 grant towards the employment costs over 3 years for a Church and Community Outreach worker

	Oxford: Cumnor
	£17,500 grant from the Net Zero scheme for a hall roof repair incorporating the addition of insulation and for new LED lighting

	Poole: The Beacon Church, Canford Heath
	£10,000 grant a year for 2 years towards the employment costs of a Special Educational Needs and Disabilities staff member for The Beacon Church Pre-School

	Romsey: Abbey
	£41,753 grant from the General Fund towards significant and urgent repairs to one of the church’s main roof trusses

	‘IBEX - Churches working with the Economy’ Chaplaincy
	£8,250 grant from the General Fund for each of the calendar years 2024, 2025 and 2026 towards the running costs of the chaplaincy

	Southampton University Free Church Chaplaincy
	£15,000 grant from the General Fund for each of the academic years 2022/2023 and 2023/2024 towards the running costs of the chaplaincy

	Synod Big Day Out
	£15,000 grant to subsidise the costs of the day



The Trustees also approved a total grant offer from the General Fund to support the URC’s Inter-Synod Resource Sharing for 2024 of up to £135,000. This proposed grant is brought to Synod for approval - See the accompanying resolution.

3. Other property matters
· Listed Buildings Advisory Committee (LBAC): As I reported in March, the LBAC wishes to clarify that all works to listed buildings must be notified to the LBAC Secretary, Revd Glyn Millington (lbacsecretary@urcwessex.org.uk). Works assessed as being ‘like-for-like’ will not require a full application to the LBAC, but they must still be notified: it is up to the LBAC (not the local church) to determine whether works are ‘like-for-like’.
· Manses: One new manse has been let at 3 Berry Close, Oxford and following the relocation or retirement of ministers, three manses have been let at 6 Wetherby Close, Emmer Green, Caversham, Reading; 20 Ridgeway Road, Salisbury; and, 31 Paddock Gardens, Lymington. One manse has been re-let at Sandpipers, Southampton Road, Hythe, Southampton.
An extension is being added to the manse at 44 East Meads, Guildford at a cost of £55,000.
Our best and final offer of £555,000 has been accepted subject to contract and survey for a possible new manse for future occupation by a minister for Abingdon: Peachcroft Christian Centre.
· Registration of church buildings: The General Register Office has registered Southampton: Avenue St. Andrew’s and Swanage for same-sex marriage.
· Property disposals:
Hedge End: The church has decided to close and its final service will be held on 17 December 2023. Arrangements will be made for its disposal in due course.

4. Finance
· Synod Workshop: David North (the Synod Treasurer) and I will be holding a workshop on Synod and Trust finances at the forthcoming meeting of Synod on 14 October 2023. This is your opportunity to find out more about the Synod’s charitable funds and how they are used. Please feel free to send us questions in advance: treasurer@urcwessex.org.uk and  trustconvener@urcwessex.org.uk.
· 2022 Audit and Annual Report and Accounts: The 2022 audit was completed in August and went well, and a PDF copy of the 2022 Annual Report and Accounts will be available shortly for download from the Charity Commission website here. Please let the Convener know if you would like to receive a paper copy.
· Church Mission and Special Reserve Funds: A number of unused loan and grant balances and expired grant awards were ‘written back’. As at 30 September 2023, the available balances in these funds are as follows:
Church Mission Fund: £30,198	
Special Reserve Fund: £413,247	
· United Reformed Church Ministers’ Pension Fund (URCMPF) deficit funding: The URCMPF closed to future accruals at the end of February 2023. We have therefore now paid the first two tranches totalling £2.4 million of our contribution to the URCMPF deficit funding programme. The Trust’s annual accounts for 2022 reflect the maximum amount that has been offered to the programme; we are hopeful that the sum actually required may be possibly significantly lower than the full £9 million.
· Energy Crisis Funding: No churches have so far approached the Trust for support because of financial hardship arising from high energy costs; however, we are aware that many churches are on fixed tariffs which will expire within the next 12 to 18 months. The Trust is still offering support, and churches facing massive increases in energy bills are invited to contact the Convener or Deputy Convener to discuss ways in which the Trust may be able to help.
· Climate Emergency (‘Net Zero’) Grant Funding: As we have reported to Synod, the Trust has made some grants under the ‘Net Zero’ scheme I announced in the Spring to support projects that move members’ churches of the Synod closer to the URC’s goal of ‘net zero’ carbon emissions by 2030. If your church is considering a project aimed at achieving a significantly smaller carbon footprint, please contact your Wessex Trust Property Officer at an early stage. The standard building works application form and process will be used for applications for this type of grant. Churches will need to provide additional information showing how the project will lead to significant improvements in efficiency and reductions in CO2 emissions.

5. Other matters
· Grants, loans and permissions application process: The application process has been reviewed. We are looking at ways of making it more transparent, perhaps with a flow chart, for example.
· Charitable status of churches: In the past I have reminded churches that are not registered in their own right as charities, that they do not have a charity number. You cannot use the Trust’s charity number if you are asked to provide one. The URC has now provided a letter from the Charity Commission which churches can offer to organisations requesting a charity number, available here:
https://www.urcwessex.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Letter-from-Charity-Commission-for-Excepted-URC-charities-in-England-and-Wales.pdf 
Alternatively, if your church is registered for Gift Aid, some organisations will accept an HMRC registration number instead of a charity number.
· CHURCH ACCOUNTS
The Trust is very grateful to churches that have sent in copies of their annual accounts: thank you. We are still missing up-to-date accounts from more than half the Synod’s churches, so when your church’s accounts have been inspected each year, please do remember to send a copy to the Trust or Synod offices, preferably by email each year. Charity regulations require the annual production of accounts, and you will have to provide them in support of any application to the Trust if they have not already been supplied. 

Romilly Micklem, Convener
trustconvener@urcwessex.org.uk

	RESOLUTION 2
Wessex Synod approves a grant of up to £135,000 from the General Fund of the Wessex Trust to support the URC’s Inter-Synod Resource Sharing for 2024.




Resolution from Synod Representative

· We have not always had reports back when re-assembling to the main meeting.
· It encapsulates practical good ideas which could prove of value to our churches.
· Can be done by a volunteer, other than the leader.

	RESOLUTION 3

"I raise that, as an important integral part of Synod, we request leaders, or an appointed scribe, or volunteer to report back from workshop groups, with any suggestions and recommendations made for follow-up,"

Proposer – Graeme Panting
Seconder – To Be Confirmed
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Notes

WORKSHOPS 


Wessex Finances 
Romilly Micklem and David North

As requested by the Synod meeting in October last year, we will explain in overview what money the Synod has, where it gets income from, and where its money is spent—and we will do our best to answer any questions about the Synod’s finances.


Schools Work: Making a difference
Join Ruth White CYDO-South, an experienced Schools Worker, and Karen Tweed School Pastor Coordinator; to explore how you could get involved in your local schools.

We will consider: 
· Why schools work matters.
· What it might look like – hearing about School Pastors and considering other options.
· Some helpful tips to get started.


Starting and Improving Social Media in your Church
Noah and Justin Brierly

Come and see how to get started using social media to share what your church is doing, and if you have already made a start get some pointers on how to improve.


6
image2.jpeg
Wessex Synod
Your Big Day Out 2024

Story, Story, Story
q | Hollycombe Steam in the
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10 amto 5pm
Adults £8, Children £5

Wessex Sgnod

Come and enjoy a day of worship, fellowship, and fun for all
ages, lots to do and prices the same as 2022.
Come on your own or come as a church.
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